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Tropical Storm  LUBAN expected to lead to winds of medium strength with  moderate rainfall 
amounts in Bari and Sanaag regions in Somalia. 

 
A tropical storm that developed in the northern Indian Ocean is expected to make a land fall in Yemen in 3 to 4 days. 

The storm poses an immediate  threat to the shipping lane that links Somalia and Gulf states. Further, it may affect the 

coastal areas of Bari  and Sanaag regions of Somalia in the next 48 to 72 hours from today (12 October 2018). 

 

Moderate rains  and winds of low to medium strength will be experienced in areas situated in the coastal areas of Bari 

and Sanaag regions.  The impacts are expected to be of lower magnitude compared to recent tropical storms that have 

been experienced in this area. However, it is advisable to take the necessary precautions since the winds associated 

with the tropical storm might lead to destruction of weak structures. Flash floods are also foreseen in these areas.   

 

SWALIM and partners are monitoring the situation and will update you accordingly. For more details on tropical 
storm tracking you can consult: http://www.tropicalstormrisk.com/ or contact swalim@fao.org. 

Map 1: Tropical Storm Track in Northern  Somalia  
(48 hours lead) 

Map 2: Tropical Storm Track in Northern  Somalia 
 (72 hours lead) 


